
Town of Hurt, Virginia 
Called Council Meeting Minutes 

October 13, 2022 
 
Hurt Town Council held a called meeting on Thursday, October 13, 2022. The meeting opened at 
approximately 6:00 PM with a quorum present. Following preliminaries, a public hearing on water and 
wastewater connection fees was opened at 6:10 PM. One resident spoke in reference to the fees, 
indicating he was concerned that the town was planning to move forward with town sewerage based on 
what he had heard and read.  The resident expressed that he already had a perfectly good septic drain 
field and did not want to have to hook up to town sewer.  Upon explanation of exactly what these fees 
were, it became evident there had been a misunderstanding and the resident closed his comments. 
There being no additional public input, the public hearing was closed at 6:15 PM. 
  
A brief discussion between council members followed, reminding everyone these fees were designed to 
take in industrial hookups as well as recalculating both residential and industrial hookups costs to bring 
fairness to all. After brief discussion, a motion was made to accept the proposed changes in water and 
wastewater connection and hookup fees as written.  
Motion: Perdieu                                  Second: Barksdale-Hill                                  Passage: Unanimous  
 
There being no further business, council adjourned at 7:10 PM. 
 
 
_____________________                                                                      _____________________ 
Kelsie Sligh, Clerk                                                                                     Gary Hodnett, Mayor 


